
 

25 November 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
I want to thank you for your support and cooperation today with the change of use of 
Noke Drive. Sadly, as you may have seen on our facebook page, the hoarding has fallen 
down near the school and is blocking the pavement. The council very kindly came out 
late on Sunday evening to put a temporary footpath in which brings students into the 
road. This has meant we cannot have two-way traffic as this would cause all sorts of 
congestion unless we limit access. 
 
The repairs to the hoarding have not taken place today and we are unsure of this 
timeline; therefore, it will be important to note that there is no access to Noke Drive at 
the start or end of the day. The only access will be for students who attend WEC, those 
brought in by taxi and staff. 
 
As with today, the road will be closed at the junction of St Anne’s Drive. Please can we 
therefore ask that you arrange to drop off and pick up your young person away from this 
area, to reduce congestion and ensure everyone’s safety. 
 
We will keep you updated as and when the situation improves but I would imagine these 
alternative arrangements will need to be in place for at least this week. 
 
Thank you all for your understanding 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Kerry Oakley 
Headteacher 
 


